
Lunt's Heath
News

CAREERS DAY - MONDAY 8TH JULY - VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED!

The school gateway is open until MONDAY to order your PTFA Fathers’ Day gifts.  Items
are £2.50 each and are restricted to one item per child.  If your child comes from a two
father household then an extra gift can be purchased by calling into the school office.  

Remember it’s a secret!  See poster later in the newsletter.

Friday 7th June 2024
“ With only 6 school weeks to go, it is important that we have the opportunity
this half term to celebrate, thank and praise our children for all of their hard
work and determination. Today, it was lovely to see so many of you in school
taking part in our OPAL Day! The children loved the fact that they were able
to show you what they do at playtimes and how much they have developed
their own play themselves. It was also a privilege for me, and our two School

Ambassadors, to represent schools at the town’s D-Day Commemoration
Service yesterday. It was a reminder, along with the tragic news of Rob
Burrow’s passing, that it is so important to enjoy the time we all have

together. It is so important that we make the most of each day as it comes.”
Mr. D Paton, Headteacher.

PTFA FATHERS’ DAY SHOP - FRIDAY 14TH JUNE

We will be holding our annual careers’ day on Monday 8th July.  We would be extremely
grateful if any parents or family members were willing to come to school to talk to the

children about their careers, as they love hearing about what they can do when they are
older and asking questions about possible future careers.  Please see later in the

newsletter for more information or the letter attached to your email.

SCHOOL MEAL CHOICES
We apologise for the difficulties that parents have experienced this week with the school
meal booking system.  Hopefully this has now been rectified.  Please remember to book

your child’s meal in advance on a Sunday for the week ahead.

YEAR 4 MULTIPLICATION CHECK AND YEAR 1 PHONICS SCREENING
Next week, the children in Year 4 will be completing the government Multiplication

Tables Check and the children in Year 1 will be completing the Year 1 Phonics Screening
Check.  These will be administered in the same way the children are familiar with like

their practice activities during the previous half term by 
Miss Fazackerley and Miss Walters.

YEAR 2 - LOCAL AREA HISTORICAL WALK - THURSDAY 13TH JUNE
On Thursday 14th June, the children in Year 2 will be going on their local area historical

walk.  We would love to be joined by as many parent volunteers as possible.  Class 2H
will be leaving school at 9.30am so parents should arrive at the school office by 9.15am.  
Class 2L will be leaving school at 1.15pm so parents should arrive at the school office by
1.00pm.  The children should wear full school uniform and will require waterproof coats.

YEAR 6 ICE SKATING - THURSDAY 13TH JUNE
On Thursday 13th June, the children in Year 6 will be having their next ice skating

session.  On this day the children should come to school wearing their school PE kit with
warm thick socks, gloves and a waterproof coat.  They will require packed lunch on this

day to enable them to have an earlier lunch before leaving for ice skating.

LUNT’S HEATH PTFA SUMMER FAYRE - SATURDAY 29TH JUNE 12-3PM
We will be holding our Lunt’s Heath PTFA Summer Fayre on Saturday 29th June between

12-3pm.  Please see poster later in the newsletter and share this information with
friends and family as everyone is welcome.  This is a child led Summer Fayre with each

year group running their own stalls, so we would be very grateful if parents could
complete the evolve sent this weekend to commit to running the stall with their child

for a period of time during the day.

CLASS RH ASSEMBLY - FRIDAY 14TH JUNE - 2.30PM 
On Friday 14th June, the children in Class RH will be performing their class assembly for
parents and carers in the school hall.  Parents and carers are invited to join us via the

school office.  Doors will not open until 2.20pm.  We hope to see you then!

PUPIL INFORMATION SHEETS
During half term, parents were sent an Evolve requesting personal information, details

and permissions for their child.  We would appreciate it if you could complete and
return this information as soon as possible so that it can be shared with your child’s

new class teacher during transition meetings for the year ahead.

CYCLING SAFETY
Please make sure that if your child is riding their bike to school that they are wearing a
helmet for their cycling safety as they have learnt during this year’s Bikeability sessions

PARENTS’ CONSULTATION - TUESDAY 18TH JUNE / WEDNESDAY 19TH JUNE
Our Parent Consultation Meetings will take place in our school hall on Tuesday 18th June
and Wednesday 19th June (Class 3H 18.6.24 + 20.6.24) between 3.30pm and 6.30pm. Please
book an appointment using the Parents’ Evening Booking System, accessed via the school

website for your child/children. Parent Consultation for Y6 will take place on 11.7.24.



On Monday 8th July, we will be holding our
annual careers day.  We would love it if any

of our parents or carers are available to
come into our school to discuss their career

with our children and inspire them for the
future.  Please see above letter that has
been emailed to you and share with any
family members that you think may be

available to help.



Save the Date!Save the Date!

SaturdaySaturday  

29th June29th June

Spread the word -Spread the word -Spread the word -
everyone welcome!everyone welcome!everyone welcome!
Invite your friendsInvite your friendsInvite your friends

and family!and family!and family!



Lunt's Heath
SUMMER 2ND HALF

TERM

EYFS = MONDAY (INDOOR)  
THURSDAY (OUTDOOR)

YEAR 1 - TUESDAY (INDOOR)
FRIDAY (OUTDOOR)

YEAR 2 = MONDAY (OUTDOOR)
WEDNESDAY (INDOOR)

YEAR 3 = TUESDAY (INDOOR)
THURSDAY (OUTDOOR)

YEAR 4 = MONDAY (INDOOR)
FRIDAY (OUTDOOR)

YEAR 5 = TUESDAY (OUTDOOR)
FRIDAY (INDOOR)

YEAR 6 = MONDAY (OUTDOOR)
WEDNESDAY (INDOOR)

KS2 EXTRA SWIMMING LESSONS WILL TAKE
PLACE ON MONDAYS (INVITATION ONLY) 



Whole School Attendance target 
for 2023-2024 is 96%. 
Last year was 95.4%

Attendance since 4th Sept = 95%
Attendance for first 5 half terms, out of 6 

in the year = 95% 

It is vital that we maintain a high attendance rate
to ensure that children maximise their 

time in school.

Our OTIS programme (On Time, In School) is designed to promote
the importance of this. Even being 5 minutes late each day across a
year equates to 15 hours lost learning. School has remained open

from 8:35am to ensure that children can access easily. 
 Holidays in term time cannot be authorised unless it for fills the
criteria in the Leave of Absence policy. Please keep this in mind

when considering any holiday booking.

EYFS = Evan Malloy
YEAR 1 = Esther Bennett

YEAR 2 = Quintus Eigelaar
YEAR 3 = Jasmine Hill

YEAR 4 = Cole Houghton
YEAR 5 = Matilda Dale

YEAR 6 = Aarooth Ahilan



Lunt's Heath
School Dinner Menu

Please find below the School Dinner Menu for the Summer
Term 2024.  It is vital that you book your child's school meal
a week in advance, using the school booking system.  Please
remember that from April School Meals will be £2.90 a day.

The rotation of school meals will be across 3 weeks.  
Below will be the menu for WC 10.6.24



We are asking for parent nominations of pupils who have
demonstrated one or more of our Lunt’s Heath Values at home:

· Ambition
· Enterprise

· Inner-Resilience
· Collaboration

· Understanding
We love to hear about how our children fulfil our school values in their
everyday lives. Here are this week’s Community Value Award winners: 

YOUR
NOMINATIONS
ARE REQUIRED

PLEASE SEND
THESE TO THE
SCHOOL OFFICE



All of the children for a fantastic first week back for the start of our
Summer 2nd Half Term.

All of our parents for joining us for our OPAL day and joining in with
their child’s imaginative play.



YEAR 1 + 2 AWARDS

YEAR 3 + 4 AWARDS

YEAR 5 + 6 AWARDS

Spelling Shed Champion
Theo Sewards 

Maths Shed Champion
 Ava Bird

Dojo Champion
 Amelia Stacey 

Spelling Shed Champion
Yuvan Sunil

Maths Shed Champion
Mariyah Ahmed

Mirodo Champion
Donovan Butler
Dojo Champion

 Evelyn Richardson

Spelling Shed Champion
 Dana Elsayed

Maths Shed Champion
 Dana Elsayed

SATS Companion Champion
Asmin Yolcu

Dojo Champion
 Isabella Owen



EYFSEYFSEYFS
NewsletterNewsletterNewsletter

It’s been a short week but a busy one as we begin our final half term in
Reception. On Wednesday RL enjoyed their Music and Movement

session and on Friday the children have loved having their parents in to
show them how we used OPAL. The children have enjoyed exploring the

new provision on offer as we begin our new topic ‘Growing’.

 What could we grow in our garden?

In Maths this week we have been working on our understanding of mass.
We have used balance scales to compare the mass of two objects before
using non-standard units to weigh objects from around the classroom. 

In our fluency lessons we have also been using a brand new piece of
Mathematical equipment called a rekenrek. This has been another tool in

helping our understanding of the composition of number.

Mathematics 

Our Big Question this week has been ‘What could we grow in our
garden?’ We have discussed how plants can grow and have planted our

own cress seeds so we can make observations first hand. We have
spoken about the different parts of a plant including the roots!

Visit to St Luke’s Church
On the morning of Monday 17th June, we will be taking each of the

classes to visit St Luke’s church as part of our learning in R.E.  During
our visit we will learn about the features of the church building and

what happens during different ceremonies.  We would love for as many
parent volunteers as possible to join us.  Please look out for and

complete the Evolve for the trip this weekend.

. Just a reminder that the children are welcome to bring a named water
bottle into school each day. We always have fresh water available on the

snack table but it is easier for the children to keep a drink with them in
the classrooms during this warm spell if they have their own bottles too,

thank you. Have a lovely weekend.   The EYFS Team



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

RL

RH

Great team work and collaboration 
in taking turns in our 
Outdoor P.E lesson.

We are practising our writing every
morning.



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

1L

1H

During our computing lesson, we were
exploring news presenters. We loved sharing

news with our friends in the role of a 
news presenter! 

We have learnt about space in Maths, if something
is positioned next to, on top, in the middle or the
bottom of something else. We sorted the toys on

the shelves to do with their position from 
top to bottom. 



2H

In 2L, we were surprised and amazed by
how much our tiny seeds had grown over

the holiday. They had grown a tall stem and
green leaves. Even our little seed houses

had grown more!

CLASS
AMBASSADORS

2L

We enjoyed our first taekwondo session
practicing our kicks . 



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

3L

3H

Our ambassadors
are excited about
our new book: a

different version of
Alice in Wonderland!

Today we received a postcard from Mrs
Mansell which linked to our Geography

unit on coastlines. We enjoyed exploring
where Berry Head is compared to Widnes



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

4L

This week is all about our times tables. We will
do our best to achieve our best scores!

4H

This week, 4L have been having lots of practice
in class ready for their MTC next week! We are

ready for the challenge! 



5H

This week in PE we have been working on our
collaboration skills to use tactics in our games to be
able to be more competitive. We have improved our
understanding of different techniques that allows us

to be more successful when in a game situation.

CLASS
AMBASSADORS

5L

This week we are learning about perimeter in
maths. We learnt about perimeter by knowing

what the picture length and breadth is. We then
found out about adding the breadth and the
length. If it is a square the length will be the

same on each side. For example
12+12+12+12=48cm



Year 6 loved their first dance session this
week. We have been learning the start of

the dance ritual 'The Haka'. Over the weeks
we will be developing our skills further to

even compose our own chant.

CLASS
AMBASSADORS

6L

6H
This week, we started this half-term’s 
PE which is dance based on the Haka.



THIS WEEK
Our School Ambassadors were thrilled to be invited to
attend the D-Day Commemorations at the Cenotaph in
Victoria Park on Thursday and present a remembrance

wreath on behalf of the school.



THIS WEEK
In EYFS we learnt all about Timbre it means lots of

different sounds. We did this by sing in different ways we
were silly, sad and a robot. We also used rhythm sticks to

find different ways to make sounds and add them to
nursery rhymes.



THIS WEEK
This week Year 2 have enjoyed starting their Taekwondo

lesson in PE. We began with a warm-up of sit ups, burpees,
star jumps and push ups! Then we learnt the basic

punches and kicks using the Taekwondo pads
 with a partner.



THIS WEEK
A sneaky peak as to what year 4 will be selling at our

Summer Fair.  We hope you attend on Saturday 29th June
and visit our Year 4 stall.

We tried out football blindfolded using a ball that had a
bell inside. It made us appreciate how challenging it is for

partially sighted people to participate in sports.



THIS WEEK

On Friday we were thrilled to be joined by parents and carers
for our first OPAL day.  Thank you for all of your donations we

really appreciate them.  We hope you enjoyed seeing the
impact on your child’s imaginative play our Outdoor Play and

Learning Scheme has had on their playtimes.



THIS WEEK



THIS WEEK



THIS WEEK



THIS WEEK
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